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This is my last newsletter as Secretary. At the AGM, the members voted for Mark 
Woodruff as the new secretary and so my first duty is to welcome and commend 
him. 

Mark is a Roman Catholic priest in the Archdiocese of Westminster with a long 
record of fruitful commitment to ecumenism. He has recently been the key mover in 
setting up Couturier Links of Ecumenical Fellowship with its imaginative programme, 
some details of which are mentioned later in this newsletter. He has also set up our 
own website. Mark will bring to the work an immeasurably greater expertise in 
computing than ! can ever hope to achieve, plenty of new ideas and a new range of 
contacts that the Society can use to promote our work. 

With the increasing use of e-mail, we are hoping to get much more material to 
members via the website and e-mail. It would be very helpful if members who are 
'on-line' could let Mark have their e -mail addresses at mark@markwoodruff.com 
Members who are not on e-mail will certainly continue to get the newsletter by 
ordinary mail. For their benefit Mark's postal address is Flat B, 143, Fordwych Road, 
London NW2 3NG. 

I enclose a copy of Martin Conway' s excellent summary of the meeting on 9 
November last. Mary Tanner's paper can be accessed on the website www.sfes .org 
or can be ordered (cost 50p) in photocopy from Joan Marks at the College of the 
Ascension (address as on last page of report ). 

 

 

David Carter 


